CWCF 05/12/11 - Questions to LBS re. Canada Water
· CWCF QUESTION 1 
SINC - The appearance of the SINC near the viewing platform, as it appears very exposed and litter is accumulating - Who is responsible ?
Answer 1A 
We engaged our Ecology Officer late last year to thin out the vegetation in the wildlife area which surrounds the Deal Porter's statue as it was being overgrown and views through to it obstructed. As the area is a nature reserve, we ensured that the works were sympathetic to the environment and clearance was sensitively managed with supervised removal of ivy (which was growing over and damaging the statue) as well as coppicing selected sycamore, hazel, buddleia and the removal of dead trees. As regards the litter, ICC (grounds maintenance) actually carry out fairly comprehensive daily litter picking of both vegetation and water but so much rubbish is thrown there that it is a problem to manage - and of course it is most noticeable at present when there is no greenery on the trees. We are also planning on carrying out an extra through litter pick in February to clear out all of the rubbish but if there is an area of particular concern in the interim, we will be happy to take a look at it. Please advise. 
CWCF Supplementary question  1B 
Maybe it would be a good idea to put ‘chicken wire’ along the railings near the library / tube entrance to minimise the amount of litter that blows into the SINC. ( The CW railings by BHS now have ‘chicken wire’ which seems effective except the litter needs to be regularly removed from the grills !! ) 
Answer 1C
Regarding the proposed mesh along the railings, we have not included for this in the current works budget. We installed the mesh on the BhS side as part of a Cleaner Greener Safer (CGS) project so it may be that a future CGS application might be a good way of getting necessary funding.

CWCF QUESTION 2 
BL-CQ Ltd. financial contribution to the landscaping and water quality at Canada Water - How much was this contribution and how has it been spent ? 
Answer 2A
BL contributed £2,000 to some planting along the library wall as per the attached picture. Currently there isn't much to see as the planting will only start making an appearance in springtime through the metal cages. There were proposals to plant lilies but we did try this last year and they were immediately eaten by the birds hence we used a method of planting that is protected from grazing.
CWCF Supplementary question  2B
Is £ 2000 the subtotal of BL’s contribution to CW from the Site A & B projects.? It seems rather a paltry sum considering the scale of the project and how much was made at consultation stage about ‘the development enhancing Canada Water’ 
Answer 2C
I am not aware of what funding British Land may have contributed elsewhere as part of the Site A and B works. This £2,000 funding was a separate issue discussed between myself and British Land, we asked if they would be willing to assist us in greening the basin and they agreed to contribute to the planting works along the Library wall.
· CWCF QUESTION 3
Deal Porter statue sculptor and the splendid view of the statue from the library. Is it possible to refurbish the board describing the history of Deal Porters ? 

Answer 3A
We are trying to get the board repaired and replaced in February / early March and I am liaising with the Arts team on it, we will look at carrying out some consultation on this in due course. 
CWCF Supplementary question  3B
Look forward to participating in the consultation. From time to time CWCF hears from the sculptor 
Reply 3C
We are currently working on a mock-up of the interpretation board design, this will replicate essentially what was there previously as all the text and pictures have faded.

· CWCF QUESTION 4
Concern expressed about the pontoon / nesting platform in terms of the wire mesh, recent painting and location - CW in general appears rather neglected since the TRUE contract expired. - Who now manages the entire space ? Can TRUE be re appointed ? 

Answer 4A
The nesting platform is in its current location whilst final works are being prepared to repair it. The Angling Club are working on this and are due to complete it during February including extra planting around the edge to make it look better. It is then due to be floated back into the water rather than resting on the bed. In terms of TRUE, they apparently still have a contract with LBS to manage the water in terms of algae management. Is there an area of particular concern that is neglected do you think so we can look at this in more detail?
[bookmark: _GoBack]CWCF Supplementary question  4B
I think I am correct in saying that the nesting pontoon was towed from the middle of CW to the edge some considerable time ago as I can recall discussions at CWCF about how it was too near land and the foxes etc etc could reach any nesting swans etc etc.

I was somewhat surprised to read the Angling Club is working on the repair of the pontoon as I would have thought it was not only a specialist job but also a significant project to make it fit for purpose. Certainly many people are somewhat perplexed by the current somewhat garish turquoise colour and the irregular wire perimeter fence as neither appear to be compatible with the SINC status of the area nor conducive to encouraging nesting. 
Answer 4C
The nesting island is due to be moved back into a more central location of the basin once final repairs have been carried out, this will happen in spring. The Angling Club are carrying out repairs to the nesting raft with their own funds and we encourage the active participation of community groups, the Angling Club spend a lot of their funds and own time in working to improve Canada Water. Our Ecology Officer will monitor nesting activity once the raft is in its correct location. 
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